
 

Town of Perry 

 

Culvert Replacement Policy 

 

 

Culverts in Town Road right-of-way 

 

New construction - 1st culvert will be installed by contractor and 

billed to the Town or installed by the Town.  

 

Subsequent culverts will be maintained by the property owner.  

 

Culverts outside of the Town’s road right-of-way can be replaced 

by the property owner – by a contractor or ordered through the 

Town and billed to the property owner.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Approved April 13, 2021 – Town Board minutes: 

 
The Town Board reviewed the current Culvert Replacement Policy.  Mick Klein Kennedy 

moved and Roger Kittleson seconded a motion to revise the Culvert Policy –  

“Culverts in Town Road right-of-way. 

New construction - 1st culvert will be installed by contractor and billed to the Town or 

installed by the Town.  

Subsequent culverts will be maintained by the property owner.  

Culverts outside of the Town’s road right-of-way can be replaced by the property 

owner – by a contractor or ordered through the Town and billed to the property owner.”   

Motion carried. 

 

 


